Key, Lori

From: Belen Contreras

Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 7:57 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Say NO to ICE in Ventura County

Salutations;

| am writing in concern of the continual partnership between the Sheriff's Office in and ICE which allows immigrant
agents access to office space in jails. This needs to stop. | condone this behavior from the Ventura County Sheriff's
Offices to allow ICE agents to deport inmates automatically after completing their sentence. Furthermore, ICE is a racist
agency that has wreaked havoc amongst brown communities by creating generational trauma that separates family
members. This is UNAMERICAN and the best way forward will be to end all ties with ICE.

Sincerely,

Belen E. Contreras





